
NOTICE OF MEETING 
 
As you may know, the Board of Eaton County Road Commissioners held a 
PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING on Tuesday, February 23 at 6:00 
P.M. at the offices of the Eaton County Road Commission, 1112 Reynolds 
Road, Charlotte, MI, for the purpose of answering questions and hearing 
public comments on: 
 
 The proposed CLOSURE or the proposed IMPROVEMENT with 
signal lights, gates and audible warning devices at the existing railroad 
grade crossing of 

 
 SPICERVILLE HIGHWAY 

 
 at the Canadian National (CN) Railroad between White Road and 

Battle Creek Road in sections 5 and 8, Walton Township, Eaton County. 
 
At that meeting several residents were present and expressed their opinion 
that the existing railroad crossing should remain open and be improved by 
the installation of signal lights, gates and audible warning devices. No 
resident at that meeting spoke if favor of closure although a letter from a 
resident in favor of the closure was presented to the Board at that meeting. 
 
Further, many of those present at that meeting requested notice of the 
meeting at which the Road Commission Board would take action to approve 
the stated improvements, or approve the closure of the crossing. 
 
You are receiving this notice as the Road Commission’s effort to inform you 
that the Road Commission Board will consider taking action on this matter 
at their regularly scheduled at 6:00 P.M. on March 22, 2016 at the offices of 
the Eaton County Road Commission, 1112 Reynolds Road, Charlotte, MI. 
Any person wishing to present comments on the proposed action is 
requested to be present.   
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